CASWELL COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MINUTES

September 14, 2015

The Caswell County Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, September 14, at 9:00 a.m. in the Whitley Administration Building of Caswell County Schools.  Members present:  Chairman June Dailey, Vice Chairman Gladys Garland, Sylvia Johnson, Donna Hudson, Mel Battle, Ross Gwynn, and Betty Sartin.  Others present include Superintendent Dr. M. Brock Womble, Nicole McGhee, Sheena Sigmon, Chicquita Branch, Dr. Sammy Shields, Jerry Hatchett, Carol Boaz, Joseph Barnes, Crystal Kessler, and Board Attorney Ron Bradsher.  Connie Kimrey recorded the minutes.  (Note:  Others may have been present but did not sign the roster).  
I. A. 
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order and a moment of silence was observed followed by the pledge of allegiance led by Superintendent Dr. Brock Womble. 

I. B. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Sylvia Johnson moved, seconded by Gladys Garland, to approve the minutes of the August 24, 2015 meeting as presented with minor corrections on page 3.  The motion carried unanimously.
I. C. 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Gladys Garland moved, seconded by Donna Hudson to approve the agenda as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
I. D. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS

None at this time.
I. E.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Joseph Barnes, 1426 Ridge Avenue, Eden, NC  27280
Mr. Barnes addressed the board stating he would like to meet with the Superintendent at a later date to share information regarding workshops he conducts to assist at-risk students.  He is a retired national marketing director from Allstate and is spending his time now trying to encourage students to receive a college degree.  Dr. Womble will set up a time to meet with Mr. Barnes to review information.

II.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Dr. Womble updated the board on the current status with the chiller at South Elementary.  The chiller has been ordered with Brady.  Timeframe is approximately 22 days from the date contract was signed.  Concerns were voiced regarding the pricing from the other bid that was received.  Mr. Hatchett stated that a Trane chiller was put out for bid and the pricing was very competitive once they were quoting on the same unit. 
Concerns were addressed regarding the chiller at North Elementary.  Mr. Hatchett stated that the main components on the unit at North were replaced several years ago and currently running with no problems.  At some point, money will need to be allotted to replace the unit.

Upon no further questions, Dr. Womble recommended the contract with Brady for the chiller at South Elementary at a cost of $83,734.  Mel Battle moved, seconded by Gladys Garland to approve contract with Brady for chiller at a cost of $83,734.  The motion carried unanimously.
Brady

1915 North Church Street, P.O. Box 13587, Greensboro, NC  27405



336-378-0670 / 800-849-1915



Quotation # 140799-CW-MM 

Replacing 110 Ton Air Cooled Chiller @ South Elementary


Cost:  $83,734.00

III.
NEW BUSINESS

1. Consent Agenda
Fundraising requests were discussed.  Concerns were shared and the last four requests were pulled from the consent agenda at this time.  Dr. Womble recommended approval of the first three requests on the consent agenda as presented.  Gladys Garland moved, seconded by Ross Gwynn to approve the consent agenda as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.

Fundraiser Request = 

BYHS Varsity & JV Cheerleaders = Baby Bucs Clinic = October 3, 2015

BYHS Varsity & JV Cheerleaders = Car Wash = September 26, 2015 (Hardees or AutoZone)

BYHS Band Boosters = Baked Good (9-15-15 to 10-30-15)

Mel Battle asked for clarification on who is in the VFW Group.  Dr. Womble will follow-up.

2. Deed of Easement – South Elementary

Dr. Womble reviewed a copy of the deed of easement.  Mel Battle moved, seconded by Sylvia Johnson to move this item until after closed session to allow time for board attorney to review.  The motion carried unanimously.

3. EC Contracts

Dr. Womble reviewed contracts for the EC Department and recommended approval.  Gladys Garland moved, seconded by Betty Sartin.  The motion carried unanimously.  

It was pointed out that principals should be made aware so employees do not go over their time.  

Joseph Dawes

Early Childhood Education Consultant

Training of preschool teachers & assistants on Supporting Children’s Learning through Scaffolding.




Services 

$450.00




Travel/Expense
$  42.00




Total:


$492.00




Date:


October 5, 2015

Adina Tompkins
Preschool Assessment Trainer




Teaching Strategies GOLD Training for preschool teachers and assistants




Services:

$40.00 /per person




Total:


$280.00




Date:


September 21, 2015

4. Stoney Creek Grant Request

Dr. Womble shared information regarding grant request for Stoney Creek.  Upon review, Dr. Womble recommended approval.  Sylvia Johnson moved, seconded by Ross Gwynn to approve the grant request application for Stoney Creek Elementary.  The motion carried unanimously.

5. Title I Plan

Carol Boaz reviewed information on the Title I Plan.  Questions included if schools will include similar activities for phonics and reading.  Mrs. Boaz shared that is the plan for professional relationships to include similarities in each school improvement plan.  Some changes that have affected the Title 1 plan dealt with the CEP program.  Discussion took place regarding the amount that will be distributed to each school for their Title I budget.  

Upon no further questions, Dr. Womble recommended approval of the Title I Plan as presented.  Mel Battle moved, seconded by Betty Sartin to approve the Title 1 Plan as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
6. Art’s Council Request

Sylvia Johnson moved, seconded by Gladys Garland to approve the renewal membership of $100.00 with the Art’s Council.  The motion carried unanimously.

7. Resolutions

Chairman Dailey and Vice-Chairman Garland read aloud resolutions for James Morgan and William Niven.  Donna Hudson moved, seconded by Sylvia Johnson to approve the resolutions as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.

Resolution in Memorial and Appreciation

Of the Life of

James Daulton Morgan


WHEREAS, James Daulton Morgan was born on January 2, 1922, and formerly resided at Clapp’s Nursing Center in Pleasant Garden, NC at the time of his death on July 28, 2015, and

WHEREAS, James Morgan was a faithful and loving husband, son, and brother and his family’s welfare was his major and constant concern; and

WHEREAS, James Morgan enjoyed life and treasured time with his family and friends.  He grew up on his father’s farm and learned the virtues of hard work at an early age by working at a saw mill and in tobacco fields.  A product of the Depression, he could fix and make do with what he had.  He worked in automobile factories in Detroit and later served in the U.S. Navy in the Pacific Theatre during World War II.  After the war, James returned to Caswell County to farm and work with the Caswell County School Maintenance Department; and 

WHEREAS, James Morgan worked diligently for Caswell County School System serving in the Maintenance Department prior to his retirement and will be remembered for his pleasant demeanor and hard work ethic; and 

WHEREAS, James Morgan will be remembered by his Community and Board of Education for his leadership and his commitment to education; and

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Caswell County Board of Education wishes to honor the memory of James Morgan and expresses its sympathy to his family by causing a copy of this Resolution to be spread upon the official minutes of the Board of Education and a copy forwarded to the family.

This the 14th day of September 2015.

June B. Dailey, Chairman




Gladys Garland, Vice Chairman

Donna R. Hudson





Betty M. Sartin

Ross Gwynn, Jr.





Sylvia B. Johnson

Mel O. Battle





Dr. M. Brock Womble, Superintendent

Resolution in Memorial and Appreciation

Of the Life of

William Edward (Bill) Niven

[image: image1.jpg]



WHEREAS, William Edward (Bill) Niven was born on January 13, 1928, and formerly resided at Hinkle Hospice House in Lexington, NC, at the time of his death on August 19, 2015, and

WHEREAS, Bill Niven was a member of First United Methodist Church.  Bill Niven was a faithful and loving husband and father and his family’s welfare was his major and constant concern; and

WHEREAS, Bill Niven enjoyed life and treasured time with his family and friends.  He was a graduate of Morven High School, a World War II Veteran of the US Navy.  He graduated from Western Carolina University and received his Masters degree from the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill.  He was a life member of UNC-CH Alumni Association.  He had a strong commitment to community involvement, serving as Past President of the Yanceyville, NC Rotary Club and a Past President of the Lexington Chamber of Commerce.  He played semi-pro baseball and was a pitcher with the Wilmington Pirates.  He was a lifelong athlete, sports enthusiast, avid golfer and a true Tar Heel Fan; and 

WHEREAS, Bill Niven was honored and recognized with an Honored Educator Scholarship through the North Carolina Center for the Advancement of Teaching by Jerry and Elizabeth Cole on March 28, 2011.  The Caswell County Board of Education hosted this event to celebrate the tremendous impact Mr. Niven had on the Cole family.  The 1952-53 senior class dedicated The YAN-TAT to Mr. Niven which read:  Because of his loyalty to our school and to his profession of teaching and coaching; for his constant endeavors to promote good sportsmanship both on and off the playing field; and his untiring efforts in helping to make this yearbook a success, We, the Senior Class of nineteen-hundred and fifty-three, respectfully dedicate The YAN-TAT to Mr. William Edward Niven.  

WHEREAS, Bill Niven worked diligently for Caswell County School System serving as the Associate Superintendent of the Caswell County School System, and had been a coach, teacher, and appointed as Principal of the Bartlett Yancey High School in 1955 prior to his retirement and will be remembered for his pleasant demeanor and hard work ethic.  His foremost priority was for the advancement of young people through sportsmanship, integrity, and achievement; and 

WHEREAS, Bill Niven will be remembered by his Community and Board of Education for his leadership and his commitment to education; and

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Caswell County Board of Education wishes to honor the memory of Bill Niven and expresses its sympathy to his family by causing a copy of this Resolution to be spread upon the official minutes of the Board of Education and a copy forwarded to the family.

This the 14th day of September 2015.

June B. Dailey, Chairman




Gladys Garland, Vice Chairman

Donna R. Hudson





Betty M. Sartin

Ross Gwynn, Jr.





Sylvia B. Johnson

Mel O. Battle





Dr. M. Brock Womble, Superintendent

IV.
SUPERINTENDENT UPDATES
· Dr. Womble shared information on two grant applications and recommended approval.  Mel Battle moved, seconded by Betty Sartin to approve grant applications for NC Quest and Project Lead the Way STEM Teacher Creativity grant as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
V.
REPORTS
· Accountability Report = Dr. Sammy Shields reviewed information on test scores and felt confident in the direction we are moving.  Remediation and joining PTEC will both assist our teachers and students.  Formative assessments are being done and information is shared with teachers to take measures to improve areas of concern.  Dr. Shields noted that the composite score for three schools improved.  Although we are not satisfied with the results, we are taking measures to make improvements and this will take time.
· Professional Development plans were shared with the board

VI.
CLOSED SESSION

Gladys Garland made a motion to go into closed session for the purpose of considering a personnel action that involves an officer or employee of this Board (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(6); and for the purpose of discussing information that is privileged, confidential or not a public record (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(1) and to confer with legal counsel after a break.   Ross Gwynn seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
VII. 
OPEN SESSION

Ross Gwynn made a motion to return to open session.  Sylvia Johnson seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
VIII.
PERSONNEL LISTING
Dr. Brock Womble recommended approval of personnel as presented.  Gladys Garland moved, seconded by Betty Sartin.  The motion carried unanimously.  
	Employment
	

	BYAB
	Joseph Bunch – School Psychologist (Replaces Victor Snodgrass) – Eff. 9/15/15

	N.L. Dillard
	Jeremiah Raddatz – Math Teacher (Replaces Zenaida Daniel) – Eff. 9/15/15

	Central Office
	William Foster – Transportation Director (Replaces William Purnell) – Eff. 9/15/15

	
	

	Transfer
	

	Central Office
	Cathy Johnson – Office Support III (Replaces Chrislin Strickland) = Eff. 9/15/15

	
	

	Resignation
	

	Oakwood Elementary
	Brenda Fuller (K-5 Teacher) – Eff. 9/25/15

	
	

	Substitutes
	

	
	Linda Evans – Eff. 9/15/15

	
	Lakeisha DeShazor - Eff. 9/15/15

	
	Jan Harris – Eff. 9/15/15

	
	Derek Lane – Eff. 9/15/15

	
	Beverly Campbell – Eff. 9/15/15


Deed of Easement

Sylvia Johnson moved, seconded by Ross Gwynn to approve deed of easement based on board attorney’s language and to specify easement area with review and confirmation from superintendent.  The motion carried unanimously.

Fundraising Requests

Mel Battle moved, seconded by Betty Sartin to approve fundraising requests that were pulled for more information.  The motion carried unanimously.  It was also noted that the requests for charity game was approved at the August 24, 2015 meeting with proceeds benefitting the VFW group.

BYHS Men’s Basketball
Selling Spirit Bracelets (Coaches & Parents) = 10/1/15 – 12/1/15

BYHS Bojangles Night
Raffle Tickets (9/15/15 – 10/30/15)

IX.
COMMUNICATIONS

· Volunteer Opportunities information was shared with the board.  Upon review, the board felt it was needed to replace the current policy with the new wording.  This will act as the first reading of Policy # 792.
Betty Sartin moved, seconded by Donna Hudson to approve first reading of Policy # 792 and for policy to lay on the table for a second reading.  The motion carried unanimously.
· BYHS Participation in Athletics was reviewed.  There were issues with wording and issues with athletics with attendance.  Dr. Womble will bring this back for board to review once the document is finalized.

· Out of State field trip information was shared.

· District 5 meeting = September 23, 2015 – Board members will carpool.

· NCSBA Annual Conference = November 16-18, 2015 (RSVP).

· NCAE Duty free planning period information was shared.

· Utility management letter request was shared.

· Updated travel guideline information was shared.
· NCSBA information shared / Dr. Womble does not plan to take action on anything at this time.

· Driver’s Education – suggested students pay when they take the class.  Awaiting State budget to see what funding will be included.

· Scoreboard is being assembled and plans are to have it installed by Friday.

· Attempts to reach Attorney Wallace Bradsher have been made.  Have not received a return call at this time.

· Update on backpack program at Oakwood.  Funding runs through November.  Plans are to continue with the program.

· Oakwood construction project is in the final stages to begin bid process.

X.
BOARD MEMBER OBSERVATIONS

· None at this time.
XI.  
ADJOURN
Ross Gwynn made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 2:26 p.m., Gladys Garland seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  The next regular meeting of the Board of Education will be held on Monday, September 28, 2015, at 6:30 p.m. in the Whitley Administration Building.
_______________________________                               _____________________________

              June B. Dailey                                                                                      Dr. M. Brock Womble
                 Chairman                                                                                             Superintendent
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